

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting
held in the Village Hall
Monday 21st October 2024
At 7.30 pm

Those Present

Richard Powell – Chairman

Anna Caffery – Treasurer

Glenda Greendale

Hugh Wood

Sally Carey

Sarah Clarke

Paul Walker

Councillor Richard Meredith

Linda Soulsby - Clerk

Apologies: Louise Brotherton Sarah Greenley, Councillor Terry Gill, and Councillor Coleen Gill.

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding.

Village Pond: vegetation clearance – This is still ongoing as we are waiting for the water levels to drop. This will have to wait until next year.

Litter bin by seat beside golf course. – This has progressed slightly and note the base has been put down.

Main Street - ditch not draining. Richard Powell is going to have a meeting with George Foster and will walk around the village and Cave Road to see what jobs he can do. This will include unblocking the pipe.

Wooden Posts Burill Lane – Reported to ERYC/Village Walkabout. Jobs reported to ERYC should get done. Sarah Clarke asked if the PC could pay to get the posts repaired quicker.

If the PC take on the responsibility, we feel ERYC will do less with regards to maintenance. Sarah also mentioned we had discussed at previous meetings about putting planters on the Green. This is something we are still considering. Richard Meredith mentioned there is an Open-Door event to be held in South Cave any issues we have can be discussed at the meeting. He also suggested we put a list together of things we would like to see in the Village and put this forward to ERYC. Sally mentioned it would be nice to have a village sign as you enter the village and bollards opposite the Triton.

We also need to produce a five-year plan to take into consideration any large expenditure.

Neighbourhood Watch – Maureen Yates from ERYC and PCSO Jessica Watts are planning to attend our December meeting to discuss the scheme.

War Memorial – Richard has completed the questionnaire and sent photos of the War Memorial to the War Memorial Trust.

Information Board – Chalk Strem/Sheep wash - Richard has contacted the company who did the original art work from 2010 to see if they still have the template.

Stones in Sheep wash – Richard is tackling the job of removing the stones when he can.

Cave Road – Hugh mention that the post box near our notice board has been taken away but nobody knows who has actioned this. The Post Office did not know this has happened. Richard Meredith will take this up with the Post Office.

We have asked Georgi to do some tidying up along Cave Road. Last year Hugh arranged for the Community Pay Back Scheme to help with this, and they did an excellent job of clearing the footpaths. Hugh will contact them to see if they would like to do this again.

Defibrillator _ Richard will check.

Christmas Lights - Richard and Paul have a couple of prices for the new lights ranging from £753 to £1,200.00. It was agreed to purchase the cheaper lights in warm white with a twinkle.

Paul offered to put the lights up but has not put lights in trees before and would need the use of a cherry picker. We will also see if we can find a company to put the lights in the tree.

Glenda will arrange to purchase lights to put in the telephone box to match the ones we plan to purchase for the tree.

We still need to contact Liz to see if she is happy for us to put lights in the oak tree. If she is happy Glenda can get the same as the telephone box.

Item 3 Finance

No items to report.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy consideration

21/-3636 Post Office Row has been referred to the Area Committee.

Sarah Clark mention that the Milners were upset about a letter they received from the PC regarding their gate. The PC are concerned because the letter has not come from the PC and would like to understand who has sent it.

Item 5 Planning Permission

Item 6 Correspondence

Items received have been forwarded via email.

Item 7 Account for payment.

Item 8 any other business

Glenda asked if the Triton has a start date for the planned work - Paul commented that there is no starting date yet.

Richrd Meredith told us the following:

The devolution deal between Hull City Council and ERYC has been agreed and the first Mayor will be elected in May 2025.

Skilling Lane Car Park should be done by December. This should help with parking at the train station.

Home Bargains have submitted an application to open a store near to Adli in Brough.

Consultation on Polling Stations.

Date of next meeting Monday 2nd December

Notes for 2024 meetings:

Update emergency plan.